
A Wintering Pectoral Sandpiper 
in Northwestern South Carolina 
HARRY E. LeGRAND JR. 
Department of Zoology, Clemson University 
Clemson, S.C. 29631 
	

1 April 1977 

The Pectoral Sandpiper (Calidris melanotos) is a regularly occurring spring and 
fall migrant in the Carolinas, but it normally winters in South America. Winter records 
for the United States are rare. Thus, of great interest is a Pectoral Sandpiper that spent 
the winter of 1976-77 in northwestern South Carolina. The record is even more unusual 
because the fall and winter in northwestern South Carolina may have been the coldest 
in recorded history. 

I first saw the bird on 13 December 1976 on a large mudflat at the mouth of Little 
Beaverdam Creek at Lake Hartwell, 2 miles SE of Townville in Anderson County. The 
rough purrt call attracted my attention to it, and I clearly saw the heavily streaked 
breast ending abruptly at the white belly. The legs were pale yellowish-flesh in color, 
and the size was slightly smaller than nearby Killdeers (Charadrius vociferus). I found 
the bird again on 5 January 1977 and 8 January 1977. A Least Sandpiper (Calidris 
minutilla) was present in January to afford size comparison with the Pectoral. Sidney 
Gauthreaux and Carl Helms also observed the Pectoral on 8 January. Very cold weath-
er moved into the region until mid-February; however, the Pectoral was still present 
with the Least on 13 February. By March migrant Pectorals had arrived at the flats, 
as 6 were present on 5 March. Whether the wintering individual was one of the 6 is 
not known. 

This may well be only the second winter record for South Carolina. On 27 
December 1944 R.C. Murphy and H.S. Peters saw four birds on Bull's Island, Charles-
ton County (South Carolina Bird Life, 1970, p. 241). The major significance of the 
record, however, is that a Pectoral Sandpiper spent the entire winter in the United 
States, probably one of the few documented instances of such a happening. 
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